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Upcoming Events  

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana, 
Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Zdravo, Kona Mauri, Malo Ni, 
Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 

 
 

 
 

Week 2 
 
Thursday 30 July 
Tumanako Specialist Tech #2 
 
Friday 31 July 
School Assembly 
Led by House Leaders 
 

Week 3 
 
Monday 3 August 
School Liturgy ​ ​9.00am, in the 
church. Led by Arohanui Tuarua.   
 
Tuesday 4 August 
Tumanako Specialist Tech #1 
 
Wednesday 5 August 
Student Led Conference 
From 3.45 to 7pm 
 
Thursday 6 August 
Tumanako Specialist Tech #2 
 

Student Led Conference 
From 3.15pm to 7pm 
 
Friday 7 August 
School Assembly 
Led by Arohanui Tautahi 
 
Week 4 
 
Monday 10 August 
School Liturgy ​ ​9.00am, in the 
church. Led by Tika Tuatahi. 
 
PTFA Meeting 
7pm in the Staffroom 
All are welcome 

 A welcome return to all pupils, staff and whanau.  
 
Celebrations  
Last week we celebrated St Anne’s Feast Day. The day started with a                         
wonderful mass together. Amazingly, this was our first full school mass                     
since March. Following this our awesome team coordinated some fun                   
sporting events. It was a really enjoyable day with lots of laughter.                       
Thank you to the whanau who joined in. 
 
Student Led Conference  
We look forward to celebrating your child’s learning next week during                     
student led conferences. What a great gift you can give your child, to be                           
able to spend some time really listening and discussing their learning.                     
Our pupils are so proud of their work and how far they have developed                           
over the year. Especially due to the disruptions. Giving them 15 minutes                       
of your time means so much.  
 
Have you booked your time to celebrate their learning? 
 
Enrolments 
New pupils enrolling continue to grow this term. We are currently at 577                         
pupils and will reach 600 by the end of year. If your child is turning 5                               
years old in 2020, please check they are enrolled.  
 
Carpark Safety  
We all want our children to be safe, however this will take some                         
personal action from each of us. Thank you to the parents who are                         
parking their car in the correct carparks and teaching their children to                       
walk carefully into the school. If we all do this, we keep everyone safe. 
 

 
A thought to leave with you: 
“​Our ministry is God’s word in action.” 
Marcia Wilson  
 
God Bless 
Mr Ryan ​Principal 
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Student Led 
Conferences 
 
Student Led Conferences 
will be held over two nights. 
 
Please note school does 
NOT finish early on either 
of these days. 
 
First Night: Wednesday, 5 
August 2020 from 3.45pm 
to 7pm 
 
Second Night: Thursday 6 
August 2020 from 3.15pm 
to 7pm 
 
Please go to the link below 
to make your appointment 
to go to: 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 
and enter the code:  67qra 
 
 

✨✨✨✨✨✨ 
 
 

 
To the following students       
(and their whanau) who have         
recently started at our school 
 
Yvonne Lemi, Johnson Ngan 
Woo, Kaitlyn Jorden-Taylor, 
Aaverie Caffery,  
Fondazione Oliveti 
Mason Mokofisi, Amyra Sau, 
Jaron Castrillo, Teresa Sison, 
Theodore Schmidt-Ruddock, 
Alan Shaju, Aleena Shaju, 
Mariana Sosene, Micha Peni, 
Roy-Joseph Samasoni,  
Lucas Esmero, Ashia Burasca, 
Monte-Carlo Matiu, Ella’Rose 
Mulipola Laulu, Moonique 
Posa, Johnsun Posa, 
Isla’Lily Mulipola Laulu, 
Francis Sanalio 

 

 
It was lovely to be able to welcome our new students and                       
their whanau to school on Monday with the Tumanako                 
students leading us for our welcome powhiri for Term 3.                   
One of our new dads (Mark) spoke on behalf of the manuhiri                       
(visitors) sharing his excitement about the opportunity his               
child has to be part of our St Annes community. We look                       
forward to many more opportunities of sharing and working                 
together with our whanau over the term. 
 

 
Matariki has been a big focus for us over the past few 
weeks. It signals the Māori New Year. It is a time of renewal 
and celebration in New Zealand that begins with the rising 
of the Matariki star cluster. 
 

When is Matariki? 
Matariki is a star cluster which appears in the night sky 
during mid-winter. According to the Maramataka (the Māori 
lunar calendar), the reappearance of Matariki brings the old 
lunar year to a close and marks the beginning of the new 
year. Hence, Matariki is associated with the Māori New 
Year. 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


✨✨✨✨✨✨ 
 

 

What’s happening in our 

learning this term...  
 

Please click on the links below​ of 

the Learning Overview for your 

child’s  team, from their Team 

Leader  informing you of what’s 

happening  this  term.  

  

Aroha 

Tika 

 

Arohanui 

Tumanako 

 
✨✨✨✨✨✨ 

 

Travelwise News 
 

 
Please click to view:  

Park and Walk Poster 

Last term our students engaged and learnt a range 

of Māori concepts to broaden their knowledge of Matariki. 
They investigated Māori Art, made kawakawa tea and fried 
bread sharing their knowledge with their peers and with 
younger members across the school.  
 

 

 

Akona te Aroha, Arohaina 
te Ako 

 
 

Mrs Milich-Misikini  
Associate Principal 

 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Jv0SNfneYBqKa4gIEQ8a3oLelbaJeq8CoXqbecfwx6c/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lK-Wuk1SZrNC1ArSQEUzy3UodL5dtJBf/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AQtki20K0xyliFvZGtHMy0m-6jgQUvPFX3OxgTUApY4/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12BJ87Gy838clVeLD6sXlINir8W50FQ-a/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nuRnc7Q7dMWhEdu0oXNL4CKuyqVZcOtl/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nuRnc7Q7dMWhEdu0oXNL4CKuyqVZcOtl/view?usp=sharing


 
Gospel Value  
of the week 

 

LOVE 
Aroha 

 

Friday 31 July 
9am Hub led Mass- 
Arohanui Tuarua 
 
Friday 7 August 
9am Hub led Mass-  
Tika Tuatahi 

 
Click here​ to view  

Bishop Pat’s Message. 

 

 
 ​CURRICULUM 

 

 
  

Family-Whanau book 
 

 
Catholic Community Links 
 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 

St Anne’s Parish Website  

 
✠✠✠✠✠✠✠✠✠✠✠ 

 
 
 

 
St Anne’s Feast Day Celebrations 

 
 
Last week saw the whole school celebrating the feast day of St Anne, 
our school and Parish namesake. We celebrated during the week by 
learning about St Anne and the special part she played in bringing 
about our salvation. One of our learning was finding out that St Anne’s 
colours are green and red. Red for divine love and green for eternal life. 
Children enjoyed doing a variety of activities and learning within their 
own hubs. We finished our celebrations up by celebrating the Eucharist 
together on Friday, morning tea together and followed by Tabloid 
Sports and sausage sizzle in the afternoon. 
Needless to say, we had a wonderful week of celebrating our feast day 
. 

     

     

The above photos are just a few of the activities we did during the week! 
 

St Anne's Slide - Click to view 
 
 

https://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1KE9sDaB8hb6s1mUe7bK0O7X-kh4zeZnYcPMtxSVbSik/edit?usp=sharing


 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Tabloid Sports Day - Fun Day 

 
Last Friday the students enjoyed a taste of different sport                   
activities during our whole school Tabloid Sports Day.  
 
After celebrating St Anne’s Feast Day Mass the students had an                     
opportunity to try and enjoy various sporting activities including                 
relays, soccer skills, egg and spoon, sprints, hurdles, ladder races,                   
ball skills, hockey, basketball, hula and bean bag skills.  
 
In their House teams the students competed for house points and                     
cheered on their teammates and had a fabulous time.  
 
We all came back together under the canopy to enjoy a sausage                       
sizzle followed by House Chants. Congratulations to the winning                 
house  ​MAHER​.   
 
Thank you to all who helped out and the support from our                       
whanau. 
 

     

     

     

     

 
 

Please ​click here to view Tabloid Sports Day 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ZsiSDx6VW1NZS-HNtxSub35ViIBwEDaa/view?usp=sharing


 

 
 
MPSSA Netball 
(Year 5 & 6) 
competition will be 
taking place ​week 
4. ​The competition 
is on ​Tuesday 11th 
August​ (saving 
date Thursday 13th August) at 
Browns Road.  

 
 
Soccer training​ is still taking 
place ​after school​ on a 
Wednesday​ from ​3pm-4pm, 
with Miss Lewis and Ms Baice. 
 
The ​Y5/6 girls ​are looking 
forward to their ​soccer 
competition ​in ​Week 6 
 

 

 
 
Year 7 & 8 ​have their ​cross 
country competition this 
Wednesday (29th July). ​Good 
luck girls! 
 
Year 5 & 6 cross country​ will 
be starting very soon. The 
competition will take place in 
Week 7​ of ​Term 3.  
 

 
 
Year 5 & 6  
Basketball​ is well 
underway with Mr 
Gibbs.  
 
The ​Year 7 & 8 
girls have their 
basketball​ competition in ​Week 
6​, which ​St Anne’s will be 
running​ at the ​Pulman Arena​.  

 

 

Welcome back!  
What an action packed first week, just 
what we like to see!  
 
Bula everyone 
 
The rain this week hasn’t dampened our spirits! Thanks to 
our lovely canopy, we managed to get out and do some 
sport. 
 
We got out playing soccer on Wednesday after school and it was great to see some 
new girls’ faces on the pitch. Our year 7 & 8 girls were out training for ripper with 
Millich-Misikini and Mrs Judge.  

 
Our year 7 & 8 netball girls headed to Brown’s road to compete in the CCSA 
tournament on Thursday. Both teams won all games, which means they are 
heading to Counties next Tuesday! Brilliant work girls, we’re all very proud of you!  
 
Tika and Whakanui also had Counties Manukau Rugby League (CMRL) come in 
and deliver some rugby sessions with them. Thank you CMRL rugby we had a 
great time.  
 
Thanks everyone! 
 
Miss Lewis 
SPORTS COORDINATOR 
 
🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆 
Announcement: I am on the lookout for some basketball 
referees for our upcoming competition in Week 6 and Week 
10. No formal qualifications are needed, just knowledge of the 
game and the confidence to referee. Children Y9 and older are 
also able to referee.  

Please contact the office if you are interested.  
🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆🔆 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

sKids Notices 

 

 
Please click here to view  

Skids Notice 

 

 
St Anne's​ ​Manurewa 

Facebook 
 

SCHOOLWEBSITE 
 

YouTube Channel 
 

Click here ​to go 
to our very own 

YouTube channel 

 

 
College Open Day 

 

 
Kia orāna!  

Next week is ‘Epetoma o te reo 

Māori Kūki ’Āirani: Cook Islands 

Language Week. Look out for 

notices on how our school will 

celebrate this annual event. 

   ​Please click here to view notice 

 

This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community.  
If you received this email unintentionally please click ​here ​. To opt out of this 
mailing list please visit ​https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout 

 

 

 

     

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17kNMXQGvN5blo1KaVWcoHokZGSz-_yps/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17kNMXQGvN5blo1KaVWcoHokZGSz-_yps/view?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.stanne.school.nz/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCk8bpUBoXqT4Nir7c2drG5A
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wLyrpl7k-6c5DSWMuoL698ItzS8YMvCR/view?usp=sharing
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

